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1) Do not Focus on Risk Premia vs Mispricing

• One of the key points:

◦ Decline in E[r ] reflects risk premia (not mispricing)

• What exactly does that mean?

• Roll (1977):

◦ law of one price ⇒ a factor model exists

• Kozak, Nagel, and Santosh (2018):

◦ If Sharpe ratios are bounded, then a few factors are enough to
explain E[r ]

• Can you identify the drivers of the (latent factors’) “drifting”
risk premia?
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2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



7/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

2) Paper Would Benefit from an Economic Model

• The paper has a very interesting stylized fact:

◦ There is a general decline in the E[r ] of commodity strategies
after financialization

• However, the link to economics can be improved

◦ l do not think macroeconomic risk is the way to go

• The prior literature has provided models linking
financialization to price volatility/informativeness

• Can you build on these models to show that (theoretically)
financialization leads to a decline in the E[r ] of commodity
strategies?

• Price informativeness could be the mechanism



8/9

The Paper in a Nutshell My Comments Final Remarks

3) Broader Lesson about Financialization

• The paper is written with commodities in mind

• Nothing wrong with that: commodities are important

• However, the lesson from the paper may apply more broadly

• I would write the paper as tackling the effects of
financialization on risk premia

◦ Commodities provide a great setting given that their
financialization happened recently
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Final Remarks
• It is an interesting paper with a novel stylized fact:

◦ E[r ] of commodity strategies has declined

◦ Decline is due to financialization (not publication)

◦ Decline is driven by systematic factors

• It would be useful to:

◦ Characterize the drivers of the (latent factors’) risk premia

◦ Provide an economic model to explain the stylized fact

◦ Emphasize that the results highlight the broader implications
of financialization

• Good luck!
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